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Message From Your Commodore 
Rheta L. Pearson 

 

            Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 

you will be able to join us to celebrate his special 
birthday.  Then in March of 2005 will be our 8th An-
nual Spring Cruise to Gig Harbor, the 2nd Annual 
Cruise to Port Ludlow in April to visit “Tolly” where 
he lives, the club’s first participation in the Opening 
Day Boat Parade in May and our 18th Annual Rendez-
vous at Roche Harbor in June of 2005.  Please see the 
articles in this newsletter for more information.  I 
would like to invite you to attend any of these events 
and especially plan on attending our June 2005 ren-
dezvous for some special surprises and activities. 
 
I am looking forward to serving the Club this year as 
your Commodore.  Our theme this year is “Patriotic” 
and will be a flag-waving event.  This means you are 
welcome to fly your flag from your country or of your 
proud heritage.  My mother was a World War II ve t-
eran and I will proudly fly her American Flag that was 
given to me at her memorial. The rendezvous will be 
held again at beautiful Roche Harbor in the San Juan 
Islands on the weekend of June 23-26 2005.   Please 
plan on attending.  
 
Renewal notices will be sent to you in January 2005.  
I encourage everyone to send in your renewals 
promptly.  Should you have any questions or if I can 
assist you in any way, please feel free to contact me at 
anytime.  Have a warm and wonderful Holiday and a 
very Happy New Year! 

 
Rheta Pearson 

commodore@ tollyclub.com 

Thank you to all that made the June 2004 rendezvous a great 
one!!  There were approximately 300 people and 120 Tolly-
craft vessels that attended the 17th Annual Tollycraft Boating 
Club’s Rendezvous at Roche Harbor in the San Juan Islands.  
We were really excited also to see about 20 vessels from the 
“Canadian Tollycruisers”.  I was really thrilled to see our Ca-
nadian friends at the rendezvous and would like to thank 
them for attending.  Our daughter just got married and our 
new son-in-law is Canadian…Does that make us family 
now? 
 
Your bridge worked hard this past year planning and 
developing the rendezvous and it was a tremendous suc-
cess. The weekend would not have been as successful if 
we didn’t have around 50 volunteers to help.  Our vo l-
unteers over the four-day event are the key to such a 
successful rendezvous. You all did a GREAT job from 
registration, donuts and coffee, cleanup, decorations, 
raffle sales, children’s and adult games, pancake break-
fast and much more!!  Thank you to the bridge and 
those volunteers!  Thank you as well to Roche Harbor 
and their staff as they did a fantastic job that went above 
and beyond the call of duty to make sure everything ran 
smoothly. The rendezvous are always a wonderful way 
to meet other Tollycraft owners, visit with friends, tell 
sea stories and “kick fenders”.  Looking down the 
docks, you could see the pride in ownership of these 
beautiful vessels. Thank you to all of you that partic i-
pated. 
 
Your bridge is planning some exciting activities this 
year.  We start off with honoring Mr. “Tolly” Tollefson 
in a birthday celebration at Elliot Bay Marina in January 
2005.  He will be 94 years young and will grace us with 
his presence at the Seattle Yacht Club Outstation. I hope 
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                        Message From Your   
                           Vice Commodore 
                              Norm Culbert 

 

Welcome all Tollyclub members to our 18th year as the Tollycraft Boating Club.  As an original member of 
the club, its been fun and gratifying to see the club grow from less than two dozen boats at the first official 
Rendezvous in 1988, to almost 200 boats at Sydney B.C. 
                                                                                               
This year our club is sponsoring 6 events, the most we have ever done.  What’s even more amazing is that 5 of 
the 6 events take place in the first 6 months of the year.  In January we will celebrate Tolly’s 94th birthday.  In 
March is the Spring South Sound Mini-Cruise in Gig Harbor, followed by the Mid-Sound/Tolly Reunion 
Mini-Cruise in Port Ludlow.  In May the club will have its first time ever entry into the Opening Day of Boat-
ing Season Parade.  June of course brings us to our biggest event of the year, the annual rendezvous at Roche 
Harbor. 
 

As you may surmise, this is a huge under taking for the club and its bridge.  While I have every confidence in 
the capability of my fellow bridge members, this kind of activity for the seven bridge members is daunting to 
say the least.  Most of the bridge members get super support from their spouses as well, but even with that 
help this schedule would be almost impossible without the help of our membership.  This past year, many peo-
ple came up to me to say how much they appreciate the efforts of the bridge and how they find it hard to be-
lieve how much is done for each event.  The answer is that we always have help from the membership.  To all 
of you who have helped in the past a… HUGE & GRATEFUL THANK YOU TO YOU ALL!!    
 

With this years schedule your help is needed more than in the past.  WE NEED YOUR HELP!!  There are so 
many fun events this year that there is something for everyone to help with.  This is a great venue to meet new 
Tolly owners, learn so much more about our boats while at the same time being involved with a great group of 
people who all share a common fondness for Tollycraft boats.   
 

On another front, we ask that each of our members be an ambassador for our club.  While in the past we have-
n’t had a “membership drive” per se, the strength and capability of our club lies within the size of our mem-
bership as well as in the participation by its members.  As you cruise the Puget Sound waters, or when you are 
in and or around your marina, you will see many Tollycraft owners who are not club members.  Believe it or 
not, some are totally unaware our club exists.  Some who heard about us just didn’t know how to find us.  This 
year as an example, one new member came by way of the Canadian rendezvous.  He is a 61’ owner who just 
happened to seek moorage at Telegraph on that weekend.  He had no idea about either club.  After being with 
the group he joined both clubs.  As you come across those Tollycraft owners, ask them to consider joining the 
club.  Registration forms are available on line, in the newsletter or you can call any bridge member and we 
will be glad to send you one.   
 

2005 is shaping up to be the busiest and one of the most rewarding in my 18 years in the Tollyclub.  We as the 
bridge are truly excited to be a part of the upcoming years events.  The only thing that will make it even nicer 
is to be able to share it with as many members as possible.  Join in the Fun!!!  Get involved with your Tolly-
club.  I promise you will really enjoy the experience.  To volunteer for any of the events please email.  
 

Norm Culbert 
vicecommodore@tollyclub.com.     
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                   Message From Your  
              Immediate Past Commodore 
                           Lee Worthy 

 
 
Our 17th Annual Rendezvous at Roche Harbor was a blast!  Sue and I, with a ton of help from the Bridge and 
many many members, wanted to try some new functions this year.  The First Mates Lunch, Pet Parade, Din-
ghy Parade, and Pancake Breakfast posed some new challenges but were well attended and there were many 
very positive comments.  I don’t think I will ever forget trying to make pancakes with 5 guys working the grill 
and causing it to “flame out” until Mary told us to “just flip them faster”!  Watching the hamsters on parade 
and doing “tricks”.  The 40 or so decorated dinghies in the Mardi Gras parade with Stan from the Hornblower 
blasting out “When the Saints Come Marching In” from his bow.  Even with a very full schedule of events we 
still had the opportunity to meet new friends, have an adult beverage or two, and kick a few fenders.  It was a 
weekend to remember.  If you were unable to attend, be sure to check out the pictures on the web site!  A spe-
cial thank you to the great photographers in the Club that shared many of their shots of the events and boats.   
 
The Roche staff did their usual fantastic job of making us all feel welcome and pampered.  They have told Sue 
and I that they really do look forward to the Tollycraft Rendezvous as we have a great group of members and 
some really outstanding boats.  This year they did what I did not think possible, the staff out performed the 
previous year.  Now they are going to have to figure out how to keep it up!   
 
Sue and I look forward to the coming year of serving you all.  This year is going to bring more challenges and 
will present opportunities for you, the membership, to step in and assist.  We have a very aggressive schedule 
with the addition of the Opening Day in Seattle.  This is the third year in a row that we have added a new club 
event.  We are now up to six officially sanctioned events. It is exciting to see the general membership using 
the Web Forums to set up other Tolly get togethers around the Sound.   
 
We have had a wonderful time working with all of you these last 4 years and this year we will start moving to 
a position of assisting the people on the Bridge that are following us.  We will need new people with a strong 
commitment to boating and the Club to back fill as the current Bridge moves through the chair positions.  I 
would encourage any of you that are interested to give one of your Bridge members a call.  The Club needs 
your new ideas and assistance!   
  
I will be working as the Club’s Historian this year and will be pestering you all for pictures and stories as the 
year progresses.  In fact, I should start that now, so if you have any pictures of Club events this year please 
send them along our way.  Dan Eastlick set a new high bar last year with the history in an electronic format.  I 
guess I better get busy!  
 
 
                                                   Regards, 
                                            Lee & Sue Worthy 

     immedpastcom@tollyclub.com 
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Join The Tollyclub for a  

“Sentimental Journey”  
Opening Day of Boating Season Parade 

May 7, 2005 Sponsored by Seattle Yacht Club. 
 
 
The Tollyclub is proud to have been invited by the Seattle Yacht Club to enter in the 2005 parade. To say the 
least we are excited to announce that we are entered in the 2005 Opening Day of Boating Season Parade.  
This is the first time in the 18-year history of the club for us to enter this prestigious 85-year-old boating 
event!!!  
 
 The parade theme this year is Sentimental Journey.  All Tollyclub members are invited to participate in our 
Sentimental Journey Presentation of the legendary Tollycraft Boats and capped off with R.M. Tollefson 
(more affectionately known to most as Tolly) riding on the bridge of the last Tollycraft in our entry. There are 
four ways for Tollyclub members to participate in this fun event.  1. You can enter your boat to possibly be 
one of the parade boats.  2. You can register to possibly be an attendee on one of the parade boats.  3. You can 
join the “cheering section” by having your boat be one of the Tollycraft boats on the log boom viewing the pa-
rade.  4. You can join the Wagon Wheel raft of Tollycraft boats after the parade. 
 
We anticipate 25-30 Tollycraft Boats will be a part of our club entry.  Enclosed within this edition of the 
newsletter is the “Call for Entries” form to enter your boat as a possible participating boat in the parade.  
There is a “classics” section, which will lead off our parade entry, followed by the 22 Tollys of the “modern” 
era beginning with the 25’ through the 65’ 
 
This is truly a very special way for Tollyclub members to display our legendary boats and more importantly to 
have “the man himself” riding one of his beautiful boats in this prestigious Puget Sound boating event.  As 
you can tell, much planning has been done, but lots more is needed to fully reach the potential of this event.  
For many of you who have considered becoming more a part of your club, this is a perfect time to jump in and 
join the fun.  Your bridge very much needs volunteers to assist us in the planning for this event.  We have 
openings in the following categories.  1. Decorations/Signage.  2. Dress/Crew Uniform of the Day. 3. Parade 
Logistics & Coordination. 4. Wagon Wheel Rafting After the Parade.  We also are looking for anyone or sug-
gestions for a person or company to professionally videotape the parade and be able to edit that footage and 
other footage into a presentation format.  To volunteer your services, or to forward any names to video tape 
the parade or if you have any questions about the parade please email them to vicecommodore@tollyclub.com 

 
 
 
 
                              For the most up to date information  
                                        for the parade be sure to visit…                         www.tollyclub.com  
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Entry Form for Tollycraft Boating Club  
2005 Opening Day Parade 

 

Tollyclub is now accepting entries for your boat to be considered as one of the 
parade boats in the Boating Season Opening Day Parade on May 7, 2005. 

 
Judging Criteria: 

·     The primary criteria  will be how closely the exterior of your Tolly matches the original production of the boat as 
depicted in the company sales brochure. 

·     Originality will be closely followed by the overall exterior condition of your Tolly.   
·     One boat will be chosen for each of the below listed sizes.  There are no size criteria for the “classic wooden 

hull” category.  We encourage any member with a wooden hull boat to submit their Tolly for consideration.  
    25 Sedan                 34 Sedan               39CPMY             44 CPMY         61 CPMY 

           26 Sedan                 34 Tri-Cabin         40 Tri-Cabin       48 Sedan           65 CPMY 
           30 Express              34 Sundeck           40 Sedan             48 CPMY          
           30 Sedan Short       37 Sedan               40 Sundeck         53 CPMY   
           30 Sedan Quad       38 Aft Cabin        43 CPMY            57 CPMY    

·     All judge’s decisions are final.  
·     All entries must be received by January 31, 2005.  Selected entries will be announced in February. 
 

List of Judges: 
Michael Asbury, Committee Chair; Gordon Graham, Resources International (Former purchasing manager for Tolly-
craft Corporation); Larry Price, long-time Tolly owner; Lee Worthy, Immediate Past Commodore; and  
R.M. Tollefson “Tolly”, our parade honoree. 
 
Entry Criteria and Required Exhibits: 
1. Owners of selected entries agree to have aboard their vessel as many Tollyclub members as is reasonably safe and ap-
propriate to promote the “Spirit” category. 
2. Owners agree to participate in the uniform signage and decoration of their boat in accordance with the club “Spirit” 
entry and to incur the associated costs. The Club is  
seeking sponsorship to help defray expenses and is mindful of keeping costs affordable. 
3. Owners acknowledge that the Tollycraft Boating Club is NOT responsible for any injury or damage that may occur as 
a result of participating as a parade entry.  Each boat owner assumes full responsibility for the care and safe operation of 
their vessel. 
4. Owners agree to attend at least two organizational meetings in March or April.   TBD  
5. All those aboard (above deck) agree to wear the uniform of the day, yet to be determined. 
6. Submit the following information with your entry. 

·     Owner’s Name and Complete Address (inc. City & zip) Boat Name, Model & Length. 
·     Phone #’s (include daytime, evening, and cell # where you can be reached) 
·     Email Address 
·     Identify Category for your submission.  Use only the categories shown above. 
·     A brief description of your boat in 50 words or less 
·     Send 2 recent pictures (digital, if at all possible) - (1) abeam and (1) from the bow showing the side of your 

boat. 
 

Please submit your entries by email if at all possible to: openingdayparade@tollyclub.com. If you must send paper 
photos, mail them to Michael Asbury at 409 Lynn Street, Seattle, WA 98109.     Note:  If you are not a member of the 
Tollycraft Boating Club, please join the club and all the fun by including your registration form and check with your 
boat entry.  
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1st North Sound Mini Cruise at LaConner 

“Wet” but Enjoyed by All!!! 
 

The first annual North Sound Mini Cruise was held September 10-12 at LaConner.  While the weather went 
from clear skies to downpours, the theme of the weekend was  
 

“Any Day on the Water is a Great Day to be Boating!” 
 
Due to 30+ knt winds on Friday in the Juan de Fuca straits, total attendance was 22 of the 29 boats that regis-
tered.  The highlight of the day was seeing Clayton Jones parallel dock his 61’ with a 6-8 knt current on his 
stern.  After many of us were able to get over our awe to how easy Clayton made it look, Clayton received a 
standing ovation from all on the dock.  Friday’s dock side pot luck was filled with laughter and water.  After 
the gang voted to have the pot luck on the dock (weather looked like it was breaking for the better) Murphy’s 
law prevailed as we endured a downpour through dinner.  (Ck out the Gallery pictures at the club web site) 
 
Saturday morning, after the aborted dinghy trip in a torrential downpour to Anacortes by the two Norms for 
donuts, was replaced by a car trip; Norm C., Lee and his wife Sue served donuts to each boat.  Then a shop-
ping trip to the “Tolly store” aboard the JaCarol (thank you Raabe’s) and to LaConner.  Weather was beautiful 
for the afternoon Dinghy Cruise to Shelter Bay.  The highlight of the weekend was the Saturday night dinner 
at the Nel Thorne restaurant.  Casey & Susan, the restaurant owners and their daughters were the perfect hosts 
as the club had the restaurant to themselves.  A large assortment of vendor door prizes and gifts were given 
away thanks to Nancy Altman who spent much of Saturday in LaConner collecting them. 

Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 
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Tollykids Ahoy! 
 
The Tollykids were very busy at this rendezvous; while their parents were checking out all the other Tolly-
crafts the Tollykids were on a scavenger hunt. They were relentless in finding all items on their list, they 
turned every stone and searched the murky depths of the bay to be successful, and they ALL were!  I better 
start planning a much much harder hunt for next year; the second mates were all first class contestants!  
 
The kids did such a great job on the scavenger hunt that they were all winners. We gave each contestant a raf-
fle ticket and had a drawing for the winner; the first place winner received a full system stereo donated by Re-
sources International! 
 
The ducks were all decorated in their Mardi-Gras feathers and colors as they competed on the docks for first 
place. The first place winner received a personal CD player supplied by Resources International.  
 
The fun continued over on the lawn with arts and crafts and of course games, games, games! Once again Re-
sources International donated some very fun trinkets and candy for the kids to enjoy, and they did! 
 
I’m putting on my thinking cap for next year and already have some great ideas!  
 
If you would like to volunteer next year please send me an e-mail. 
 
See you next year! 
 
Kirk and Donna Gronvold  
rearcommodore@tollyclub.com 

Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 

PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! 
 
Wow did we have a lot of prizes or what! And with a lot of prizes you have a lot of winners, in fact we had so many 
prizes and winners we lost track of who was winning what! Who needs Las Vegas baby! 
 
We were so fortunate to have so many generous vendors who gave so much to our rendezvous. Next time you visit or 
purchase from one of our vendors be sure and thank them for participating in the 2004 Roche Harbor Rendezvous. They 
make it possible for us to have the BIG raffle prizes and all the other prizes, without them it wouldn’t be as much fun! 
 

THANK YOU!  
Lunde Marine, Marine Sanitation, BoatersWorld, Seaview Boatyard, Resources International, Waggoner 
Guide, Port of Friday Harbor, Julie Hammerquist, Broadband Express, OceanAire Yachts, Seattle Yacht Ser-
vice, CSR Marine Inc., Seafarer’s Foundry, Telegraph Harbor, Port of Nanaimo, April Point Resort, Ara-
bella’s Landing, Fairwinds Resort and Marina, Genoa Bay Marina, Port of Olympia, Canoe Cove Marina, 
Blakely Island Store and Marina, and Cap Sante Marine.  
 
We look forward to seeing them back next year! 
 

Kirk Gronvold  
rearcommodore@tollyclub.com  



Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 
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WWW.TOLLYCLUB.COM 
CONTINUES TO GROW 

 
The Tollyclub website continues to enjoy rapid growth.  Since the completely overhauled web site 
went on line on March 1 2004, the site has had over 11,000 visits, recently went over 1,000 posts and 
now has over 160 registered users.  Those users are located all over the U.S. and Canada.  Part of the 
success has come from the continued updating of the site. 
 
The “Gallery” page now has photos from every club-sponsored event in 2004.  The “Upcoming 
Events” lists every club sponsored event for 2005.  The homepage was recently was updated to keep 
up with the many new events for the club.  The “Forums” page continues as the most active Tollycraft 
Message site on the Internet.  A new category for Tolly fishing folks was recently added, and many us-
ers are taking advantage of the ability to arrange impromptu get-togethers. 
 
A new page just recently added is the “Opening Day of Boating Season Parade” page.  Be sure to 
visit this page often to see the continuing updates regarding parade.  The 2005 parade will be the first 
time the Tollycraft Boating Club has entered the parade. 
 

Everything Tollycraft is at  
www.Tollyclub.Com 

______________________________________________________________ 

COME CELEBRATE  
MR. TOLLY’S BIRTHDAY 

                                                                           
Join us, January 22, 2005 @ Seattle Yacht Club’s outstation at Elliott Bay Marina to celebrate Mr. 
Tolly’s 94th birthday. Arrive at 5PM for champagne and wine provided by the club. If you prefer, bring 
your own cocktail and mixer. Sometime between 5:30 and 6PM we will begin to feast on heavy dinner 
type appetizers provided by “YOU”. This will be dinner so please bring a heavy appetizer, salad, or 
something of your choice!  The club will provide plates, cups and silverware and of course a birthday 
cake. Since we have the clubhouse for the evening we won’t need to be in a rush to leave so plan to 
stay and visit. Note that if you plan on coming later Mr. Tolly will no longer be there. Like last year, he 
will plan on arriving early and leaving early as late evenings are too much for him. Look forward to 
seeing all of you! Any questions please call … 
 
 
                  Immediate Past Momodore 
                               Sue Worthy  
                             425-373-1823  
                                   e-mail 
               sueworthy@aol.com   



Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 
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Fantastic Hospitality Greets U.S. Tolly Club at Canadian Rendezvous 
On behalf of the 24 U.S. boats that attended the Canadian Tollycruisers Rendezvous, we would all like to thank 
Terry and the Tollycruisers for the tremendous display of hospitality shown to all of us. In short, it was a blast!  
 
This year’s theme was Western with many cowboys and cowgirls on the docks. There were a total of 83 Tollys at 
Telegraph this year. This was the first time in many years that the weather was a challenge. Yet, when the next 
outdoor event was scheduled, the clouds broke up and the rains abated.  Thursday was the corn feed, and we’re 
proud to announce our own Norm Culbert who was able to dethrone the current 3-time corn-shucking champion.   
Friday was the first mates lunch, with many of the guys sneaking over to the pub for a "guys meeting" and swap-
ping boat stories. Friday night we had hors d’oeuvres and lots of prizes. On Saturday there were several events 
and the weather was beautiful!  There was an afternoon concert by a great Western band that included a comedy 
routine outdoors with plenty of sun. A very relaxing time was had by all… several bottles of wine spotted around 
the crowd.  
 
The highlight of Saturday's dinner was a huge surprise for Terry and wife Susan. They were recognized for their 
10 years of leadership of the Tollycruisers rendezvous. Remember, they don't have a formalized club and Terry 
does this totally on his own dime until the registration fees come in. Way to go Terry!!!!  
 
Dinner was great, lots and lots of prizes, laughter, and fun ribbing between the Canadians and Americans! Based 
on all the positive comments from the U.S. attendees, when all of those people share how much fun they had, we 
wouldn't be surprised to see 30-40 U.S. boats next year!  
 
Thanks again Terry (one of our Tollyclub members!) for making us all feel so welcome and a part of your hugely 
successful rendezvous at Telegraph!  

KUDOS TO OUR VOLUNTEERS 
This years Roche Harbor Rendezvous wouldn’t have been nearly as successful without all of the members who  
stepped up and volunteered to help. You were all wonderful! Thanks to all of you who said, “ What can I do?” 
even if we had a handle on the situation. If you volunteered and we didn’t take you up on your offer, next year in-
sist! Sometimes it is a matter of “who is there at the moment.” We will always need our volunteers!  
These are a few of our members who went out of their way to assist the Commodore & Momodore. 

·     Judy Willoughby and Ginny Wortman just about ran the registration desk. 
·     Ed Wortman- well, he was just always around to help in a pinch.  
·     Jennifer Culbert- helping at the First Mates Lunch.  
·     Nancy Altman, Jan and Gary Nelson, Shanti Montgomery and Lois Talley- great job of selling clothes! 
·     Jane Asbury- mixing up all those Atkins Pancakes 
·     Bob Kehoe- a special “Thank You” for delivering the pancake griddle from Bellingham even though he 

wasn’t able to attend the Rendezvous! 
·     Mary LaFleur (Crazy Mary) and Dave Tosch for making pancakes and the side orders of eggs. 
·     Joan Fish (Canadian Tollycruiser) for washing all those pancake dishes. 
·     Harold and Kathleen Parks and Barbara Hughes- selling the raffle tickets, excellent job! 
·     Thom Permenter- again making “ducks without rudders” for the kids 
·     Marc Talley- our official/ unofficial photographer and new Bridge Secretary 
·     “NT” Norm Thomson- being groomed for the 2005 bridge was the best “Gopher” ever! 

If we forgot to mention a name on this list please forgive us; each one of you was very important, we couldn’t 
have done it with out you.  
IP/Commodore Lee and IP/Momodore Sue Worthy 
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7th Annual SPRING Mini CRUISE to 
Gig Harbor on March 25, 26 and 27, 2005 

 

The 6th Annual Spring Cruise to Arabella’s Landing Marina in Gig Harbor last March was a tremendous suc-
cess. We had 30 vessels from our fleet and everyone had a marvelous time.  The weather was nice and the 
food fantastic. A few brand new members arrived, too, and had a marvelous time. Due to all of your nice com-
ments, we will host this event for the 7th time next year. Look for more information in the February Newslet-
ter. 
 
So, mark your calendar for Friday March 25th, Saturday March 26th and Sunday March 27th, 2005! We have 
reserved ONLY 25 slips for our club so reservations are required through us. If you know that you will attend, 
contact us immediately and we will place you on our list. This will be on a first come basis and will fill up 
fast.   
 
We will have a great time. This will allow us all the opportunity for a shakedown cruise and get out and enjoy 
the spring weather and have some fun. 
 
We have reserved the cabana again. Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact us at anytime. 
 

Commodore Rheta Pearson and P/Commodore Ken Pearson   
Phone:  206-575-1395 

E-Mail Address: KRP1192@aol.com 

2005 Schedule of Events for the Tollycraft Boating Club 

 

• Tolly’s Birthday Party                                                                        January 22nd, 2005 
Come celebrate Tolly’s 94th Birthday! This is the party Tolly looks forward to and it gives every one a 
chance to show our pride in our boats and to congratulate him again on such a wonderful life! 
 

• 7th Annual Spring Mini Cruise                                                               March 19th thru 21st, 2005 
Come have a great time. It allows us all the opportunity for a shakedown cruise and to get out and enjoy 
an early Spring Cruise. Don’t miss the Pizza Party Saturday night at the Tides Tavern!  
 

• Port Ludlow Mini Cruise                                                                           April 22nd thru 24th, 2005 
Port Ludlow is home to Tolly and he’s not able travel like use to... So we’re going to see him! Join us for 
a Pot luck on Friday and Saturday we have a No-host luncheon planned at the Harbormaster Restaurant.  
 

• SYC Opening Day Parade                                                                                                       May 7, 2005 
The 2005 Opening Day Parade will be the first time the Tollyclub has entered this event.  The 2005  
parade is the 85th annual parade to celebrate the opening of the boating season. Check out pages 4 & 5 
for information.  
 

• 18th Annual Tolly Rendezvous                                                                    June 23rd thru 26th, 2005 
The 2005 Rendezvous will be held at Roche Harbor Marina! Yachting Magazine has rated Roche as one 
of the TOP 10 CRUSING locations in the World! Don’t miss it! We will have a Patriotic theme this year.  
 

• La Conner Fall Mini Cruise                                                                 September 9th thru 11th, 2005 
This is a great Fall Mini Cruise to a wonderful location. Last year was the first cruise to La Conner and 
it’s back by popular demand. Don’t miss this one. It’s a great starting point for those going to Telegraph.  



C/o Doug Filer, Treasurer 
4201 Roosevelt Way NE 
Seattle, WA  98105 

 

 New Membership Application 
 

 
Date__________________________ 
Name_________________________  Spouse’s Name________________ 
Address_________________________________________________________ 
City_________________________ State_____________  Zip____________ 
Phone#__________________  E-Mail Address______________________ 
Moorage Location______________________________________________ 
Yacht Club Affiliation__________________________________________ 
Vessel Name__________________  Model_________________________ 
Hull Number (TYL)____________  Length______  Year____________ 
 
$45 First Year Membership - Includes roster, newsletter, name tags & Tollycraft Burgee. 
$30 Renewal - Includes roster and newsletter. 
 
Send Application with payment to: 
 
Tollycraft Boating Club 
Doug Filer, Treasurer 
4201 Roosevelt Way NE 
Seattle, WA  98105 
(206) 545-4800 
Dfiler@msn.com 
 

DO NOT WRITE IN THIS SPACE 
Date Rcvd.____________________ 
Amt._________________________ 
Dues Pd. To:__________________ 
Rcvd. By:_____________________ 
Comments____________________ 

2004/2005 Tollycraft 
Boating Club Officers 
 
Rheta L. Pearson             (206) 575-1395 
Commodore 
                 
Norm Culbert                   (206) 953-5803 
Vice Commodore 
 
Kirk Gronvold                  (206) 786-2816 
Rear Commodore 
 
Marc Talley                      (425) 822-5686 
Secretary                               
 
Doug Filer, P/C                (206) 545-4800 
Treasurer                               
 
Lee Worthy, IP/C             (425) 373-1823 
Past Commodore 
 
Norm Thomson               (360) 731-0858 
Trustee 
 

Newsletter Staff: 
 

Marc Talley                           Publisher 
Board                                       Editor  

Doug Filer, P/C                      Printer 
Sue Worthy                             Distribution 

Visit our Web Site:  www.tollyclub.com 


